Message

From: TEO HOCS (DS) [/O=NIGOV/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=286B5F4D742442098CBED44F7B75FAAC-TEO HOCS (DS) TEO-]
Sent: 03/06/2020 20:39:29

To: Pengelly, Richard [richard.pengelly@health-ni.gov.uk]; Sterling, David [david.sterling@executiveoffice-ni.gov.uk];
Gray, Sue (DoF) [sue.gray@finance-ni.gov.uk]

CC: Minne, Jill [jill. minne@finance-ni.gov.uk]

Subject: RE: Impact of Covid on BAME groups

Richard

Noted thanks.

David

Sent with BlackBerry Work
(www.blackberry.com)

From: Pengelly, Richard <Richard.Pengelly@health-ni.gov.uk>

Date: Wednesday, 03 Jun 2020, 18:04

To: Sterling, David <David.Sterling@executiveoffice-ni.gov.uk>, Gray, Sue (DoF) <Sue.Gray@finance-ni.gov.uk>
Cc: Minne, Jill <Jill. Minne@finance-ni.gov.uk>, TEO HOCS (DS) <HOCS@executiveoffice-ni.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: Impact of Covid on BAME groups

D

Our stats colleagues in the Department were trying to do some work on the BAME issue, but this has been paused as
NISRA is now looking at it. The latest position from NISRA is set out below.

R.

In relation to questions related to the disproportionate impact of COVID-19 on BAME groups, ONS has produced figures
based on linking Census 2011 and death registration information. Given that migration to Northern Ireland peaked more
recently than 2011 when the last Census was taken, NISRA are taking a different approach by looking at country of birth
information recorded on death certificates which is likely to be more meaningful in the Northern Ireland context. This
analysis will be published before the end of June and will compare COVID-19 related deaths to non COVID-19 deaths, by
country of birth over the period 1 March — 31 May 2020.

Richard Pengelly
Permanent Secretary DoH and HSC Chief Executive
Tel:; Irrelevant & Sensitive i

From: Sterling, David

Sent: 03 June 2020 15:02

To: Pengelly, Richard <Richard.Pengelly@health-ni.gov.uk>; Gray, Sue (DoF) <Sue.Gray@finance-ni.gov.uk>
Cc: Minne, Jill <Jil.Minne@finance-ni.gov.uk>; TEO HOCS (DS) <HOCS@executiveoffice-ni.gov.uk>

Subject: Impact of Covid on BAME groups

INQO000317398_0001



Richard/Sue

| received the attached presentation at this morning’s Whitehall HoDs meeting. It shows the disproportionate impact
which Covid has had on BAME groups (death rate 4.3 times higher than in the white community). Two questions:

Richard: the number of BAME people in NI is much lower than elsewhere in the UK, but is there any evidence of similar
impacts here?

Sue: there was strong sense from WH colleagues that a combination of the Covid impact on minority groups plus the
reaction to the George Floyd death in the US has had a profound impact on BAME civil servants. Again, our numbers are
relatively low, but any evidence of any negative impact here?

David

David Sterling

Head of the Civil Service

The Executive Office

Room FD.34

Stormont Castle

Belfast, BT4 3TT

Tel:i 1&S
Mob: 1&S

Email: hocs@executiveoffice-ni.gov.uk
Web: www.executiveoffice-ni.gov.uk
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